

# **Superintendent**

Patrick Culp Tri-County School Corp. 105 N 2nd Street Wolcott, IN 47995 219-279-2418

# **Elementary Principals**

Elaine Hall
Tri-County Primary School
300 E Michigan Street
Remington, Indiana 47977-0095
219-261-2214
Brian Hagan
Tri-County Intermediate School
200 W North Street
Wolcott, Indiana 47995-9573
219-279-2138

# Junior/Senior High

Principal
J.R. Haskins
Tri-County Junior/Senior
High School
11298 W 100 S
Wolcott, Indiana 47995-9759
219-279-2105
Assistant Principal
Shawn McCracken
Tri-County Junior/Senior
High School
11298 W 100 S.
Wolcott, Indiana 47995-9759
219-279-2105

### **Director of Guidance**

Darla Harrington Tri-County Junior/Senior High School 11298 W. 100 S. Wolcott, IN 47995-9573 219-279-2105

# **Director of Athletics**

Jeff LeBeau Tri-County Junior/Senior High School 11298 W. 100 S. Wolcott, IN 47995-9573 219-279-2105

## **Director of Technology**

Shannon Kelly Tri-County Junior/Senior High School 11298 W. 100 S. Wolcott, IN 47995-9573 219-279-2105



December/January Newsletter

# **Elementary Christmas Program**

This year's Elementary Christmas Program will be a VIRTUAL program! Our students will perform at their individual schools and be recorded. The recording will be shared via Google Drive with the students so their parents and grandparents may see their performances. This year's theme is: "We Wish you a Masked and Merry Christmas!"

Due to COVID-19, we are sorry that we cannot perform live for you, but we are excited to continue the tradition of our program and perform as if you were there!



# FROM THE DESK OF MS. HALL

As this year comes to an end, I cannot help but look back at all the wonderful happenings at TCP for 2020. We have definitely been dealt many challenges, but we cannot let that overshadow all of the accomplishments we have made. We have been very fortunate so far this school year that we have been able to have in-person instruction for almost the entire semester. This is all due to the steps our staff and families are taking to keep everyone safe and healthy. I feel very fortunate to be part of a community that works together to support our school.

Soon Christmas will be here and then the beginning of a new semester and a new year. The highlight event for this time of year is always our Christmas program. Our students love being able to perform, and we know how much this event means to our families and community members. We will have a Christmas program this year, but it will look a little different from years past. TCP and TCI students will perform their part of the program at their own school, and the performances will be recorded. The recordings will be shared with families and community members so all can still enjoy this event. TCP's Christmas program day will be Tuesday, December 8th. TCI's performance day is Thursday, December 10th. I want to thank Mrs. Legler for all of the hard work she puts in to make this event such a success.

As we are nearing the halfway point of our school year, this is a great time for some school reminders.

- If your child is ill please keep them home and call the main office to let us know. Please make sure your child is dressed for the cold weather. If the temperature is twenty degrees or more (including windchill), students do go outside for recess.
- We often have many items in our lost and found, so if your child is missing a jacket, gloves, or any other item, please have them check our lost and found area.
- It is always a good idea to do a mid-year check on your child's school supplies and see if any items need replenished for our second semester.
- It is extremely important for us to have up-to-date contact information for your child. If you have changed your phone number or have moved, please call us so we can update your contact information.
- In the event of a two-hour delay, bus pick-up times should run exactly two hours later than they do on a normal school day. Our PK classes will run on an alternate schedule. The AM class goes 10am-12pm and the PM class 1-3pm.

### Mark Your Calendar

December

8th- Recording TCP Christmas Program 14th- School Board Meeting, 7:00 at the Corporation Office 21st-Jan 4th- Christmas Break

# **January**

5th- Students return from break 11th- School Board Meeting, 7:00 at the Corporation Office

Thank you all again for the support you give our students and staff. I wish you all a happy and healthy holiday season!

Ms. Hall



# FROM THE DESK OF MR. HAGAN

All of us at TCI would like to thank our parents and community supporters for all you do to help provide our students with the best 21st century learning opportunities. We appreciate our many parents who are flexible during this time to keep students at home when they aren't feeling well, and supporting our teachers when we have to do remote learning for the safety of our students. Keeping students in-person is our goal and we appreciate your help so we can continue to be in school as much as possible. You are amazing!

We have many great opportunities lined up for students this semester at TCI. Tri-County Schools understand the great benefits and outcomes STEM education brings to our students, and we are working together to enhance our STEM programming across all of our schools.

All students are immersed in STEM within each subject in the classrooms and attend our STEM Academy weekly. Thanks to Mrs. Clark, students williand our butterfly gordone provided by Payor (formerly Managerts) to also

utilized our butterfly gardens provided by Bayer (formerly Monsanto) to observe the life cycle and tag butterflies for monitoring migration to Mexico. Our robotics teams are off to a great start and we are working hard to provide them an outstanding experience even though competitions are canceled. We are looking forward to bringing Club Day back as soon as it is safe to do so. We are working with Purdue University Horticulture Department to bring Hydroponics back to students as soon as possible.

Thank you to everyone involved in making all of these experiences possible for our students, and we welcome you to come see for yourself!

### Mark Your Calendar

Thursday, December 10 - Christmas Program Virtual From TCI

Every Day Is What You Make It! Make It A Great Day!

Mr. Hagan

# From the Food Service Dept...

Tri-County will continue free meals through 20-21 school year as long as funding is available from the USDA. We are still under the guidelines of the IDOE & must follow regulations. We are offering some new entrees and participation is up.

We want to recognize a Tri-County Student & Marcia Waibel for helping during lunch time in the dish room. Also Mr. Haskins, Mr McCracken, Mr Culp, Mr Shallenburger along with Mrs Hensler, Mr Sterk, Mrs Busswell & Mrs McClure for pitching in at the high school and helping in difficult situations to get our students fed.

A special thanks goes to Mrs. Scripter, Head Cook for being on call when situations arise. Tri-County has a great staff!

Wear your mask for our kids & dedicated staff. Thanks!



# From The Desk of Mr. Haskins

As we approach the end of our first semester, I can't help but to think back on all of the obstacles that our students and staff have faced since the beginning of the school year. Each day seems to bring new challenges to our way of educating students. From a mask mandate to social distancing, the expectations for this school year was one that has been difficult for everyone. As we end our second grading period, I can't express how proud I am of everyone in the building. The resiliency of both students and staff since August has been remarkable. The community has also played a huge part in this by the ongoing support we have received through emails, texts and in-person conversations. For me, this is what makes our school system so special.

Since the beginning of the school year, our staff has done an outstanding job in evolving our remote learning for students in preparation of possible in-person closures. Our goal as a staff was to make learning better than our model from last spring. I am confident that we can all agree that, even though it is not perfect, the strides that we have made in reaching students, both in-person and remotely, have been a success. None of this would have been possible without the help of our technology department and the staff's willingness to new ideas for learning. It has also been a learning curve for students in using Google Classroom as a new way of interaction with teachers and classmates. We have no idea what the coming weeks and months might bring in regards to remote learning, but I am confident that student learning will continue on.

Although our academics are the priority, it is nice to see our students having success outside the classroom as well. During a time when it is hard to find positives, there were several of our student-athletes that finished up their fall seasons with much success. Congratulations to the following:

- 7th grade girls volleyball team for winning their White County tournament.
- Junior high girls and boys cross country teams for winning the Midwest Conference.
- Several of our varsity girls and boys cross country runners for advancing to the regional at Harrison.

All of our student-athletes should be commended for their hard work and dedication to their sport. Like last spring, there were challenges to keep the season going, but all of our participants kept positive attitudes and represented our school and community very well. Unfortunately, many of our other teams weren't able to participate in a regular fall season. Our marching band, FFA and drama department were all limited in their activities this year. These groups should all be congratulated for their efforts in making the best of a difficult year. I am hoping that next fall will allow us to return to all of our regular season events and competitions.

In closing, I want to thank everyone for their continued support of the entire school corporation. As we continue to navigate through these difficult times, be assured that administration decisions will always be made with our students' and staff's health and safety being the top priority. I hope that everyone can find time these next few months to spend reflecting back on a year that has been like no other. We will get through this pandemic and grow as a community.

Best wishes to everyone in the corporation for a healthy 2021!

Mr. Haskins

#findthepositives



# From The Desk of Mr. Culp

Recently in a bible study, a member of the group referenced the song, Blessings, by Laura Story. I must admit I have heard the song before, but I never paid much attention to the lyrics. In fact, this was probably a song I would either skip or change the channel if it came on the radio.

One of the verses is included below.

'Cause what if your blessings come through raindrops

What if Your healing comes through tears

What if a thousand sleepless nights are what it takes to know You're near

What if trials of this life are Your mercies in disguise

I listen to the song much differently now. The past few weeks have been a struggle for all, and I must admit, it has been particularly difficult to find blessings or bright spots. However, this song has helped me put some thought into what blessings in disguise we are getting right now.

Despite it being very difficult to comprehend, I have found blessings in disguise in my life. Whether it is a new friendship, an encouraging note or email, or simply someone making a positive statement, there have been blessings all around.

There are blessings all around if we take the time to find them. For me, here is a shortlist of blessings:

- The students of the Tri-County School Corporation have been phenomenal this year. Despite the
  circumstances, our students have adapted and persisted throughout. The life skills and characteristics of
  hard work, persistence, and adaptability our students display daily should be the goal of any public school.
- The staff has worked collaboratively to improve remote learning. Admittedly, the eLearning conducted in
  the spring was not as beneficial as in-person classroom instruction, and staff recognized remote learning
  needed to change. In order to make a positive impact, the staff committed to professional development
  and learning new techniques. Due to these efforts, tremendous strides have been made to enhance student
  remote learning.
- Our school nurses are saints! The sacrificial services to our students, staff, and community are
  overwhelming. For example, contact tracing happens at any point during the day (including an additional
  4 hours on a weeknight after working all day or even on Sunday afternoons). Without complaint or fail, our
  school nurses, Mrs. Sara Arvin, Mrs. Amanda Alberts, and Mrs. Teresa Earney have been awesome.
- The transportation department incredible work to cover routes and drivers. One day, Tri-County was
  scheduled to be without 5 drivers, but with hard work and creativity, the transportation department found a
  way to cover 5 drivers with just 2 subs! Also, our bus drivers have adjusted to wearing a mask throughout
  the route. In fact, I see drivers without students, and they still have a mask on. Our drivers are setting an
  example for our students and community.
- Our kitchen staff works to provide meals for students in all three buildings. In addition to our kitchen staff, the maintenance and custodial staff work to maintain our buildings with additional cleaning and maintenance.

It is very humbling knowing that my worst day is still most people's best day. Too often, it is easy to find the negatives or problems with current circumstances or situations. Given the uncertainty and not knowing what the future holds for the remainder of the school year, there is every reason to be pessimistic; however, I challenge everyone to find the blessings throughout the day.

This time reminds me of a quote I heard recently by Oliver Goldsmith "Our greatest glory is not in never falling, but in rising every time we fall."

Yours in Education, Patrick M. Culp, Superintendent



# **DECEMBER ACTIVITIES CALENDAR**

SATURDAY	5 GB(JV&V) Ross (A) 11:00 WR(V) Covington Invite 9:00	12 WR(V) Caston (A) 9:30 BB(JV&V) Seeger (H) 6:00 BB7(A&B) WCT (TBA) 9:00 BB8(A&B) WCT (TBA) 9:00	19	BB(JV&V) Cov Christian (A)	6:00 WR(V) Seeger (A) 9:00		56				9	
FRIDAY	4 BB(JV&V) Rossville (A) 6:00	11 BB(JV&V) TL (H) 6:00 P.M.	18	BB(JV&V) NW (A) 6:30 P.M.	FINAL EXAMS End of 1st Semester		25		Christmas Vacation NO SCHOOL			
THURSDAY	3 BB6(A&B) Fro (H) 7:00 P.M. GB6(A&B) Fro (H) 6:00 P.M. BB7(A&B) BC (H) 6:00 P.M. BB8(A&B) BC (T) 6:00 P.M.	10 GB(JV&V) Fro (A) 6:00 P.M. GB6(A&B) St. Boniface (A) 6:30 BB6(A&B) St. Boniface (A) 7:30 P.M. BB9(A&B) Rens (H) 6:30	11	GB(JV&V) WC (H) 6:00 P.M. WR(V) SN (A) 6:00 P.M.	OH AVE	FINAL EXAMS	24		Christmas Vacation NO SCHOOL	31		Christmas Vacation NO SCHOOL
WEDNESDAY	2	σ	16		FINAL	FINAL EASINO	23	GB(JV&V)-Kitchen Classic (A) 12pm BB(V)-Kitchen Classic (A) 4pm	Christmas Vacation NO SCHOOL	30	BB(V)-Hebron Holiday Tourn (A)	Christmas Vacation NO SCHOOL
TUESDAY	BB(JV&V) Carroll (A) 6:00 P.M. GB(JV&V) NW (H) 6:00 P.M. BB6(A&B) WC (A) 6:00 P.M. GB6(A&B) WC (A) 6:00 P.M. WR(V) Faith/NW (A) 6:00 P.M.	8 BB7(A&B) NW (A) 6:00 BB8(A&B) NW (A) 6:00 GB(JV&V) Carroll (H) 6:00	15			FINAL EXAMS	22	GB(JV&V)-Kitchen Classic (A) 12pm BB(V)-Kitchen Classic (A) 1pm	Christmas Vacation NO SCHOOL	29	BB(V)-Hebron Holiday Tourn(A)	Christmas Vacation NO SCHOOL
MONDAY		7 GB6(A&B) SN (A) 6:00 P.M. BB6(A&B) SN (A) 6:00 P.M. BB7(A&B) TL (H) 6:00 P.M. BB8(A&B) TL (H) 6:00 P.M.	14	GB6(A&B) St. Lawrence (H)	BB6(A&B) St. Lawrence (H) 7:00 BB9 (A&B) CP (A) 6:00 P.M. GB(JV&Y) Covenant Christian (A) 6:30 P.M.	School Board Meeting 7:00	21		Christmas Vacation NO SCHOOL	28		Christmas Vacation NO SCHOOL
YACINIS		G	13				20			27		

# JANUARY ACTIVITIES CALENDAR

SATURDAY	2	9 BB(JV&V) Attica (H) 6:00	16 GB(JV&V) Caston (H) 11:00am GB7(A&B) Caston (H) 11:00am GB8(A&B) Caston (H) 12:00 BB(JV&V) LaCrosse (A) 6:00 Gymnastics—Valparaiso (A) 12:00	23 GBB(JV&V) Covington (A) 12:00 P.M. WR(V) MWC (A) 10:00 Gymnastics—McCutcheon (A) 10:00	30 WR(V) Sectional (A) Gymnastics-Merriville (A)	
FRIDAY	-	8 BB(JV&V) CP (H) 6:00	15 BB(JV&V) WC (H) 6:00	22 BB(JV&V) Fro (A) 6:00	29 BB(JV&V) SN (H) 6.30	
THURSDAY		GB(JV&V) NN (H) 6:30	14 BB7(A&B) Rossville (H) 6:00 BB8(A&B) Rossville (H) 7:00 WR(V) Pioneer (A) 6:00 BB9(A&B) Rossville (H) 7:15 GB(JV&V) F.Central(A) 6:00	21 BB9(A&B) Fro (H) 6:00 WR(V) Attica (A) 6:00 GB7(A&B) SN (A) 6:00 GB8(A&B) SN (A) 6:00	28 BB9 (A&B) Carroll (A) 6:00 GB(JV&V) Faith Ch. (A) 6:00 BB7(A&B) Faith Ch. (H) 6:00 BB8(A&B) Faith Ch. (H) 7:00 GB7(A&B) Klondike (H) 5:45 GB8(A&B) Klondike (H) 6:45 WR(JH) Faith Ch. (H) 6:00	
WEDNESDAY		ယ	13	20 Gymnastics North Mont. (T) 6:00	27	
TUESDAY		BB8(A&B) TL (A) 6:00 P.M. WR(V) Faith Christian (H) 6:00 Students Return to School 1st Day of 2nd Semester	12 GB(JV&V) Seeger (H) 6:00 BB9(A&B) Laf CC (A) 6:00 BB7(A&B) St. James (A) 6:00 BB8(A&B) St. James (A) 7:00	19 BB7(A&B) WC (A) 6:00 BB8(A&B) WC (A) 6:00 GB(JV&Y) CI. Central (H) 6:00 GB7(A&B) BC (H) 6:00 P.M. GB8(A&B) BC (H) 7:00 P.M. FFA Parents Connections Meeting TCHS Ag Rooms	26 GB(JV&V) Delphi (A) 6:00 GB7(A&B) Seeger (A) 6:00 GB8(A&B) Seeger (A) 6:00 BB9(A&B) Del (H) 6:00 BB7(A&B) Rens (H) 6:30 BB8(A&B) Rens (H) 7:30 GB7(A&B) Seeger (T) 6:00	
MONDAY		4 Teacher Work Day (No School for Students)	11 BB7(A&B) Pio (A) 6:00 BB8(A&B) Pio (A) 7:00 School Board Meeting 7:00	18 BB9(A&B) KV (H) 6:30 Martin Luther King Day	25 GB8(A&B) Rens (A) 6:30 GB7(A&B) Rens (A) 6:30 WR(JH) Wea Ridge/Klondike (H) 5:45	
YACINIIS		m	10	17	24/31	

# Understanding the Lunch Line: A Parent's Guide

Each day, your child is offered a lunch containing the following:

Meat or Meat Alternate, Grain,

Fruit, Vegetable and of course, Milk!

While the most nutritious lunch contains <u>all</u> of these options, we understand that sometimes our students do not like some of the items we serve. To make our student customers happy, we like to give them the option to decline items they do not want to eat.

Out of the 5 food groups your student is offered, he must choose <u>at</u>
<u>least</u> 3 food groups for his meal. One of the food groups <u>must</u> be a fruit
or vegetable. Some of the menu choices may count as two food groups
such as pizza, nachos, cheeseburger, or chef salad!

# Here's an example menu:

Cheeseburger on a Bun
1/2 cup Carrots
1/2 cup French Fries
1/2 cup Peaches
8oz of Milk

# So, your child could choose:

Cheeseburger on a Bun and Fries
Carrots, Peaches and Milk
Cheeseburger on Bun, Peaches and Milk

Of course they can take other combinations or <u>all 5 food groups!</u>

The choice is up to them!

If your child comes home and says she didn't get enough to eat at lunch, ask if she is taking all of her fruit and vegetable choices!

Don't forget about breakfast! Join us each morning, breakfast is a great way to kick off your child's day!

Breakfast choices are a little different.
Students must take at least 3 of the offered items at breakfast, one must be a fruit or vegetable.

# **COVID-19 SCHOOL ATTENDANCE QUICK REFERENCE**

Close Contact	Symptoms	Test status*	GUIDANCE
YES	YES	POSITIVE**	10 days isolation + 24 hours fever free without without fever-reducing medication and symptoms improved. Quarantine siblings, household members and close contacts
YES	YES	NEGATIVE*	Quarantine for 14 days from last date of exposure to + person AND 24 hours fever free with symptoms improved. If new symptoms, need reevaluation. Consider quarantine for siblings and household members if there is suspicion for COVID-19.
YES	YES	PENDING	Isolate at home until results back AND Quarantine for 14 days from last date of exposure to + person.^^ Consider quarantine for siblings and household members if there is suspicion for COVID-19.
YES	YES	NOT TESTING†	Quarantine for 14 days from last date of exposure to + person or isolate for 10 days until fever free with symptoms improved, whichever is longer.
YES	YES	ALT DX w/note***	Quarantine for 14 days from last date of exposure to + person^^ AND 24 hours fever free with symptoms improved AND any additional criteria by healthcare provider.
YES	NO	POSITIVE**	10 days isolation from date test was collected + 24 hours fever free without fever-reducing medication and symptoms improved. Quarantine siblings, household members and close contacts.
YES	NO	NEGATIVE*	Quarantine for 14 days from last date of exposure to + person^^
YES	NO	PENDING	Quarantine for 14 days from last date of exposure to + person^^
YES	NO	NOT TESTING†	Quarantine for 14 days from last date of exposure to + person^^
NO	NO	PENDING	No exclusion unless test becomes positive
NO	NO	NEGATIVE	No exclusion
NO	NO	POSITIVE**	10 days isolation from date test was collected + 24 hours fever free without fever-reducing medication and symptoms improved. Quarantine siblings, household members and close contacts.
NO	YES	ALT DX w/note***	May return after 24 hours fever free and symptoms improved AND any additional criteria by health care provider in note.
NO	YES	NOT TESTING†	10 days isolation + 24 hours fever free without meds and symptoms improved.
NO	YES	PENDING	Isolate at home until results back Once have results, refer to appropriate guidance.
NO	YES	NEGATIVE*	May return after 24 hours fever free and symptoms improved AND any additional criteria by healthcare provider.  Provide test results before entry to school
NO	YES	POSITIVE	10 days isolation + 24 hours fever free without meds and symptoms improved. Quarantine siblings, household members and close contacts.

<sup>\*</sup>Test status: documentation of negative test results must be provided before entry to school.

†For persons opting to not get tested, they will be treated the same as the scenario for a person who has tested positive. Do not need to quarantine if tested positive in the last 90 days unless new symptoms appear.



<sup>\*\*</sup>People with positive test results will be contacted by the state Department of Health and contact tracing will be done.

<sup>\*\*\*</sup> If an alternate diagnosis has been determined by a health care provider, a note that includes the date and contact information for the provider must be provided before entry to school.

<sup>^^</sup>Start date of quarantine is determined by last date of exposure to a positive or untested person. For families who are not able to isolate from everyone else at home, this may be after the ill person completes their 10 days of isolation.

# From The Nurse's Office

Hello from the Nurse's office. First, we would like to again thank all parents, students, and staff that continue to be understanding, flexible, and supportive as we continue navigating through this pandemic. We did not see or hear too much of COVID cases locally in the spring, but we are certainly being affected by this second wave. Although through our mitigation strategies, we feel that we are minimizing the spread of COVID while students are in our building. Our students are wearing their face masks, adhering to seating charts, washing hands, and frequently sanitizing surfaces. The school provides our students a safe and structured environment for learning that is important for their education as well as their social and emotional well-being.

Please help us to continue to keep kids at school by screening your kids in the morning before school for symptoms. Keep your child home it he or she has one or more of the following symptoms:

- Fever/Chills
- Cough/Congestion
- Shortness of Breath
- Fatigue
- Muscle or Body aches
- Headache
- New loss of taste or smell
- Sore throat
- Nausea/Vomiting/Diarrhea

We would also like to ask for the community's help in minimizing exposure. We are using the acronym **SMASH** it in our buildings. We encourage all of you to do the same.

- S-Social Distance
- M-Masks
- A-Avoid Crowds
- S-Stav home if sick
- H-Hand wash.

We have attached a copy of the COVID-19 School Attendance Quick Reference sheet. This is the sheet we utilize when a student tests positive for COVID or has been in close contact with someone else that has tested positive.

Please get your flu shots if you haven't already!

Tri-County School nurses would like to wish you all a healthy and safe holiday season, Sara Arvin, RN, BSN Amanda Alberts, RN Teresa Earney, RN





# **Winter Event Protocols**

As we move into our winter sports seasons, Tri-County, the local health department and other local schools have worked together to provide protocols for attending events this winter to help keep our student-athletes, coaches, officials and fans safe. Because the COVID-19 situation can change quickly, we will continue to monitor the positive cases in our district and base our recommendations from the information that we receive. We understand that these decisions may not always be ideal, but we appreciate your cooperation in this matter as we continue to try and provide our students with the opportunity to compete in the sports they love.

Below are the guidelines and protocols we will require while attending events at Tri-County.

# **General Safety Information:**

- Please abide by posted signage, game announcements and Tri-County game supervisors while attending events.
- Face coverings must be worn at all times when at an athletic event, except when eating or drinking.
- Family members may sit together, but please practice social distancing between other families.
- Hand sanitizer will be available to all spectators.
- We ask that when in line for the concession stand you practice social distancing and once you have purchased your items that you return to your seats and not congregate in the gym lobby.
- The student section will also need to practice social distancing and wear masks.

### **Ticket Information**

- We will continue to work with the local health departments and follow their recommendations.
- Total number of capacity for each event will be determined by what color/stage we are in and can be viewed below.
- Tri-County will not be selling season passes for the winter season.
- We will still be honoring the CAV Passes for the winter season.
- All away games will be determined by the host school and could vary per event. We will share that information as it comes our way.

### **Theater Seating**

• At this time, due to our current situation, we are not going to be selling our theater seats in the main gym. If you have had a seat in the past you will continue to have it when the section is opened up again. We appreciate your understanding with this matter and apologize for the inconvenience this may cause.

# EXTRA-CURRICULAR ACTIVITIES RECOMMENDATIONS BASED ON LEVEL OF COVID-19 IN THE COUNTY

https://www.coronavirus.in.gov/2393.htm

# Level - Blue

- Full capacity Following state and local guidelines
  - Main Gym: Full capacity
  - Auxiliary Gyms: Full capacity
  - Wolcott Gym: Full capacity

# Level - Yellow

- 50% capacity in all gyms
  - Main Gym: 50% capacity, max 6 cheerleaders at a time
  - Auxiliary Gym: 50% capacity, max 6 cheerleaders at a time
  - Wolcott Gym: 50% capacity max 6 cheerleaders at a time

# Level - Orange

- 25% capacity
  - Main Gym: 25% capacity, max 6 cheerleaders at a time, no band
  - Auxiliary Gyms: Immediate family only (parents and siblings), no cheerleaders
  - Wolcott Gym: Immediate family only (parents and siblings), no cheerleaders

# Level - Red

- Will take into consideration the canceling of events
- Immediate family at all events (parents and siblings)
  - Main Gym: Immediate family only (parents and siblings), no cheerleaders, no band
  - Auxiliary Gym: Immediate family only (parents and siblings), no cheerleaders
  - Wolcott Gym: Immediate family only (parents and siblings), no cheerleaders

Any Tri-County School Organization wishing to make an announcement in the Newsletter, please have articles in the Superintendent's Office by the fifteenth of the month. If you would like to receive the Tri-County Newsletter or know of someone who would like to receive the Newsletter, please contact the Superintendent's Office at 219-279-2418

# **Tri-County School Corporation**

Office of the Superintendent Wolcott, Indiana 47995



Bring Strak & Van Til Receipts to Tri County Primary School.